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   Holy Cross School


300 Dubuc Street, Winnipeg, MB, R2H 1E4

Voice (204) 237-4936, Fax (204) 237-7433
Principal: acap@holycrossschool.mb.ca
www.holycrossschool.mb.ca

Dear Holy Cross School Families,
 
Yesterday Premier Pallister held a press conference which shared some news about Manitoba schools.  Here are the highlights:
 
· Suspension of in school classes will continue until the end of June 2020.  Distance learning will continue.
· Schools will open for limited use starting June 1st, 2020.  This does NOT mean that schools will be opening for regular in-person classes this school year.  The new public health orders will permit for very limited in-person gatherings of students for such purposes as: one-on-one learning, assessment and specific programming. 
· The Province also suggested that classes may resume on August, 31, 2020, aside from this we do not have information as to what the school year might look like for 2020-2021.
With all of this new information teachers would like to start planning for June and working with students.  There are health protocols (please see HCS Health Hand-Out) that we have been asked to follow.  We will do our best with all of these.  Staggered entry into the building (front door use only), hand sanitizing and cleaning and disinfecting after student use will all be part of students coming to school in June.  If children are not feeling well they should not attend school.
 Below are the times that each grade will have “office hours” in class:
 
	 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	8:30-11:00
	Kindergarten 
	Grade  4
	Grade 7
	Remote Learning
	Remote Learning

	 12:30-3:00
	Grade 1-2-3
	Grade 5-6
	Grade 8
	Remote Learning
	Remote Learning


 
 Your child may not be at school the entire time during their time slot- teachers will make individual arrangements with their students. Don’t forget to bring a snack for your child. 
 Please let your teachers know if you would like your child to take part by May 28-29, 2020 (by 2:00 pm, e-mail only).  Teachers would be able to plan for the beginning of June.
Stay Healthy and Safe, 
Alexander Cap, B.Ed., M.Ed.
Principal, Holy Cross School
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